

HERMOSA BEACH POLICE DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM

To: Community Development Director Carrie Tai

Assistant Planner Johnathon Masi

CC: Chief Paul LeBaron

Captain Landon Phillips

From: A/Captain Mick Gaglia

Date: May 1, 2024

Re: Hermosa H2O CUP Amendment supplemental (APE22-005)

The Police Department has reviewed the Conditional Use Permit (CUP) Amendment for the Hermosa H20 hotel located at 1429 Hermosa Avenue. In addition to our review of the amendment requests and conditions, I have reviewed the calls for service (CFS) related to the hotel and property.

Upon reviewing the CFS dated April 2023 – April 2024, the Police Department has responded to approximately twelve (12) incidents. The CFS include but are not limited to illegal parking, found property and minor disturbances. Several of the calls were either unfounded or could not be located by the responding Officer and cleared without further incident.

There were no incidents that caused significant concerns or attributed to extended demands of Police Department resources. At this time, there are no concerns or additional conditions from the Police Department.